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The Internal Revenue Service (IRS) states that Taxpayer Identification Numbers (TINs) are used to 
associate and verify amounts reported to the IRS with corresponding amounts on tax returns. 
Therefore, it is important that correct TINs are furnished for vendors of the State. The TIN for an 
individual is the Social Security Number (SSN). For other recipients, it is the Employer Identification 
Number (EIN). 

It is important to obtain the correct TIN from the vendor. Incorrect vendor information creates 
potential penalties for the State of Iowa. The IRS penalty for incorrect vendor numbers is $50 per 
occurrence. It is the department’s responsibility to obtain and submit the correct TIN. Any fines 
issued to the State of Iowa for an incorrect TIN will be passed on to the entering department. If the 
department can prove the vendor supplied the incorrect information, they can pass the fine on to the 
vendor. The best way to prove this is with a signed W-9 from the vendor. The Substitute W-9 form is 
available on the SAE website. 

It is also important to receive and maintain correct address information to better ensure warrants 
and 1099s are delivered properly and timely. 

Complete instructions for processing vendor codes are located online in I/3 
at:https://sites.google.com/a/iowa.gov/i-3-integrated-information-for-iowa/?pli=1 

For question on how to enter vendor information in I/3 Financial, contact DASVendorHelp@iowa.gov. 

 
Substitute W-9 Vendor Form 

https://das.iowa.gov/state-accounting/manuals-forms-references/forms
https://sites.google.com/a/iowa.gov/i-3-integrated-information-for-iowa/?pli=1
mailto:dasvendorhelp@iowa.gov
https://das.iowa.gov/sites/default/files/acct_sae/man_for_ref/forms/sub_w9_vendor_form.pdf

